Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association

Meeting of the Board of Directors

January 20, 2004

Location:
The meeting of the Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association was held at the offices of the Trabuco Canyon Water District.

Directors Present:
Chuck Ferlisi, Roger Mangrum, Rod Miller and Dana Kemp.

Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM.

Homeowners Discussion

The Board reviewed an architectural variance request from the owners of 21842 Las Nubes for the installation of a block wall.  The Board approved the request noting the block to be used for the new wall must match the existing block fencing.

Barbara Dada of 21811 Estrella Lane was present at the meeting and expressed concerns about the guard service and the proposed upgrades to the community entrance.

Discussion was held with regard to 21836 and 21832 Las Nubes in which the owners were asked to trim trees and or other plants located on the slope at the rear of their property. The trees and or plants are blocking the view of the neighbors that live above the two properties on Camino del Cielo.  After much discussion, the Board asked that letters be sent to the owners asking them to contact the neighbors above their properties and resolve the matter between themselves.  The Board did note that if the owners can not resolve the matter, they will arrange to arbitrate the matter and make a decision.

Mr. & Mrs. Lacey of 31932 La Subida were present at the meeting. 

Security

Discussion was held with regard to the security cameras for the guard shack. Mr. Williams updated the Board on the cameras available at Sam’s Club.  The Board asked the manager to bring the bid from Brand’s Access to the next meeting for review.

The Board asked the manager to find out what security company is now serving Dove Canyon.

Mr. Kemp noted he had stopped at the guard shack and inquired about the guard’s post orders.  Mr. Kemp stated the guard told him that he, “had no post orders”.

Landscape
Mr. Mangrum updated the Board on the progress made in the restoration of the “bowl area”.  Discussion was held with regard to the planting that was completed on the rim of the “bowl area” along Camino del Cielo.  The Board agreed to monitor the area over the next few months to determine if the plants added is sufficient in number to properly cover the slope area.

It was agreed that the bridge would be treated with Timbor that has a greenish tint to it.  This treatment is needed to protect the wood from termite infestation.

Minutes & Financial Reports
A motion was made by Mr. Ferlisi, 2nd by Mr. Kemp to approve the November 2003 meeting minutes as submitted.  All in favor, motion carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Miller, 2nd by Mr. Mangrum to approve the December 2003 financial report as submitted.  All in favor, motion carried.

Management Report
Mr. Williams updated the Board on the collection efforts underway within the community. 

The Board was provided with a property inspection list from the manager.

The Board reviewed the annual planner for the month of January 2004.

Old Business
It was noted that the new benches and picnic tables had been installed in the common area.

It was suggested that we add another bridge and bench in the common area.  The manager will get a price for the additional bridge and table.

New Business
It was noted that bids would be sought for the replacement of the mailboxes within the community. 

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned into closed session at 8:35 PM.

Submitted by: 

Jack L. Williams

Acting Secretary

Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association

Executive Session Meeting of the Board of Directors

January 20, 2004

Location:
The meeting of the Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association was held at the offices of the Trabuco Canyon Water District.

Directors Present:
Chuck Ferlisi, Roger Mangrum, Rod Miller and Dana Kemp.

Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 8:35 PM.

Discussion was held with regard to the blue awning installed at the Louer residence at 21822 Delicia.  It was noted that the manager had obtained a fax copy of the original bid that was given to the Louer’s from the awning company for the costs to remove, recover and reinstall the awning at the front of their home.  Upon comparing the invoice to the one provided by Mr. Louer, it was noted that the invoice Mr. Louer had submitted had been altered.  According to the bid provided by the vendor, the actual cost to complete the work was $685.00, rather than $1,007.00.  After much discussion, the Board agreed to offer to pay $342.50 of the cost of the awning after Mr. Louer has arranged to have the awning recovered with the approved color of canvas.  Mr. Louer will have 15 days to complete the recovering of the awning.  If he fails to have the awning recovered in that time frame, the Board will withdraw their offer to pay for half of the cost and begin assessing fines against Mr. Louer’s account.  

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 8:55 PM.

Submitted by: 

Jack L. Williams

Acting Secretary
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